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Introduction 

It is the start of the school year once again.  The staff and I are very much looking forward to the year ahead with your children. For those parents/carers new to St Andrew’s, I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming you and your children to our school family. I am sure your child will soon feel very settled and happy here. 
Communication

We try to keep parents/carers as informed and involved as possible and are continually updating our school website www.standrewsmethodistschool.co.uk. Each week your child’s class will update their class blog, so that you can log on to see what they have been up to- you may be surprised! I also have a Headteacher blog where I can update you with items of interest. If you have any ideas or suggestions as to how we can improve communication further, please let us know.

You will shortly receive a Home/School topic letter from your child’s teacher, introducing themselves and outlining work to be covered this half-term. I hope you find these to be interesting and useful, when supporting your child with homework. These can also be found on the school website. By the end of the second week back, all the teachers will have held “Meet the Teacher” events. Nursery, Reception and Y2 Classes held these at the end of the summer term.
STAFFING

Congratulations to Miss Hughes, who was married during the summer holiday, and became Mrs Gomm.

We are delighted to welcome the following new members of staff this term. Miss N Greenhalgh is our new Year 1 teacher, as Mrs Dalton shortly commences her maternity leave. Miss R Morris joins our team of teaching assistants. 
Our family support worker, Grace Thomas, works in school four days per week (not Wednesdays). Grace is always contactable through the school office for any matters of concern regarding your child or your family.
Rev Darren Garfield is now the Methodist minister linked to St Andrew’s. He is looking forward to meeting and getting to know you and your children over the coming months.

Uniform
The children are looking very smart in their uniforms, which have hopefully all been labelled. Please note that trainers and boots e.g.; Ugg Boots are NOT allowed in school, the correct footwear is black shoes. Children wearing incorrect footwear will be required to wear PE pumps in school. The only bags needed in school are reading folders and PE bags.
Health and Safety Issues
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All children with long hair are required to have it tied up neatly in a bobble. Long, flowing hair is not practical at school, as it gets in the way when children are working, falling into their eyes. It also makes it easier for any outbreaks of head lice to spread. Long hair that is neatly tied and clipped up looks much smarter and is much safer for P.E. Thank you for your co-operation with this. Children with long hair that is left loose, will be given a hair bobble and asked to tie their hair up.

Please note that the only jewellery permitted are watches and stud earrings.  Any children, who come to school wearing hoop earrings, or any other jewellery, will receive a letter to take home and be asked to take them out and keep them in their tray until home time. 
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Punctuality and Attendance
Please remember school starts at 8.55am and the school gates are locked shortly after this. Please note that all lateness is monitored by the Education Welfare Service and me. We were pleased with the improvements to our attendance rate last year, but there is still a long way to go before it can be classed as good or better. Persistent lateness or poor attendance will be followed up and may result in a fine. Our Education Welfare Officer is Nick Townley, he can be contacted on 0161 686 5262. Please note that holidays taken in term time will NOT be authorised and will result in a fine. The fines are per parent, per child and can quickly mount up. Please note, these fines are issued by, and paid directly to Salford LA, not the school.
Similarly, please ensure your child is collected on time. We have a clear policy on Safe Arrival and Collection of Children. This is available to read on the school website or a paper copy can be requested from the office.

Should there be any matters of concern regarding your child, you should first discuss these with the class teacher or teaching assistant, who will normally be able to resolve your concerns. They are the people who know your child best and who are aware of incidents that happen during the school day. Should you feel that your concerns have not been resolved, or if there is an urgent matter you need to discuss with me, I am happy to meet with you, at a convenient time that can be arranged via the office.
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School Meals

All children in Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school meal. I would encourage you to take full advantage of this. For parents/carers choosing to provide a healthy packed lunch, please note that chocolate bars (e.g. Mars Bar) and sweets are not suitable items. A smaller chocolate biscuit such as a Club Biscuit is fine. A healthy drink e.g.; water or carton of fruit juice is fine.

If you are entitled to free school meals, due to receiving benefits, then you still need to apply via the gateway. Please ensure you do this, as your child will also receive free school milk.

All infant children are provided with a piece of free fruit every day, and all children in school have access to fresh water, should they require it.
Initial Diary Dates

12th September: School Photographer/Individual photos (not nursery)
14th September: Roald Dahl Day

26th September: KS2 European Languages Day

29th September: MacMillan Coffee Morning- all welcome (9am)

29th September: Y6 height and weight checks

3rd October: Nursery Photographs

10th October: KS2 Family Learning Workshop (Y3 and Y4)
13th October: Harvest Celebration- all welcome

18th October: Nursery Road Safety

19th October: Reception Road Safety

21st October: Rainbow non-uniform day

21st October: Break Up for Half Term

14th November: Parent/Carers Consultation Evening
20th November: Assessment Week

24th November: Bags to School Collection
5th December: KS1 Xmas Family Learning Workshop

6th-8th December: Y6 Bikeability Course

11th December: Christmas Disco
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Family Worship

Some of our classes will be leading assemblies this term and families are warmly invited to attend. All class assemblies start at 9am.
The classes and dates for this term are as follows:

6th October: Y6
13th October: Y5 Harvest Celebration
3rd November: Y4

10th November: Y3
24th November: Y2
Worship led by the younger children will be in the spring term.
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Coffee Morning

We shall be hosting an informal coffee morning on 29th September, in the school hall at 9am, to raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support. I hope those of you, who are able, will come along, especially parents/carers who are new to St Andrew’s, as it will be perfect opportunity for you to meet other parents/carers.

We shall also be hosting half termly coffee mornings for all parents, with Grace Thomas and we shall be inviting Mawuli Amesu and other visitors to join us. Mawuli has held sessions before, giving parents/carers information on useful parenting topics like internet safety, bullying etc. If you have any issues you would like us to chat about in these sessions, please let Grace or I know. I shall send out the date of the first coffee morning as soon as it has been set.
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Harvest

The annual school Harvest Celebration will be held in school on the morning of 13th October at 9am. Year 5 will lead the celebration, and families are warmly invited to join us. 

This year, for our Harvest effort, we will be donating food to a local food bank, via the Mustard Tree charity. We are asking for donations of non-perishable foods e.g.; tins, packets and bottles.

I am sure you will agree that this is a worthy cause and find it satisfying to know that our donations will go directly to people in our local community who need them. Nearer the time I shall be sending out a list of items, which would be especially useful to the shelter. Donations can be sent in from Monday 9th October.
News from the School Council
The children are currently electing their new representatives on the school council. Mrs Lysons and I will keep you informed of their work and initiatives as the year progresses.
School Photographs

The photographer will be in school on Tuesday 12th September to take individual and family photographs. 
Parent/Pupil Consultations

These will be held on 14th November. Your child’s teacher will be able to report on how your child has settled into their new class and the progress they are making. You will receive an appointment with the teacher nearer to the time. We request that you make every effort to attend, as it is so important that we work together and find out how best to help your child. 
We ask that all pupils from Y2 -Y6 accompany their parents/carers to the appointment to discuss their progress and future targets.

Extra Curricular Activities

As was the case last year, the clubs available will vary each term. Individual providers and staff will send out details of any clubs they plan to run. Could you please take careful note of the finishing time of the club and ensure your child is collected on time. 

Consent Forms

Mrs Shepley will be sending out data collection sheets for each child containing important details and contact numbers. It is very important that you ensure your contact details are up to date, in case we need to contact you in an emergency and return to school as soon as possible.
The pack will also contain a new home-school agreement regarding acceptable use of the internet and social networking sites. The governors of St Andrew’s expect all parents to support school by signing this agreement.

Finally

I hope you have found this newsletter to be interesting and informative. I look forward to working closely with you and your children over the coming school year.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Barker
Headteacher
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